 Minutes of the Meeting of Clawton Parish Council held in the Parish Hall on 
Monday 10th January 2022 at 7.30pm.
These minutes are subject to amendment at the next meeting.
Present: 
Parish Cllrs: Roger Mitchell, Adrian Mitchell, Alison Sharp, Maralyn Bailey, Nigel Stacey, Paul Grafton – Chairman

Sally Whitehead - Clerk 

Cllr Peter Watson (TDC) 
1. Apologies: Irene Ellis
2. Minutes of the last meeting: Minutes of the meeting of 10th November 2021 were agreed and signed by the Chairman Paul Grafton.
3. Matters Arising
3.1 Paul Grafton supplied paper copies of the proposed village survey, but will now include a voluntary question on number of children to help with supplying Jubilee mugs 
3.2 Advertising Policy – approved by all
4. Police. The crime report was read out although no crimes were in Clawton, just in the surrounding villages. Clerk to forward the report to the councilors by e mail after the meeting.
5. Planning 
5.1 With regard to the proposed Dunkin development opposite the school in the village. A lengthy discussion commenced where the local village plan for Clawton was bought up, as this application does not fall within the proposed area for development. Cllr Pete Watson (TDC) clarified that each application is looked at individually and whilst the village plan would be taken into consideration it is not written in stone with so many houses needed and so little available land in the county. After much discussion on this point, it was decided the only way forward was for a vote to be taken. The councilors voted 5 for and 1 against the planning application, therefore the vote went with the Parish Council supporting the planning application - however
Several concerns remain in the detail
· The two affordable units already built by Mr. Dunkin (one to buy, one to rent) had not been taken up by anyone locally and indeed had to be offered widely before they were occupied.  However, times have changed and there certainly seems to be an unmet demand for rental property in the wider area.

· The offer of 16 parking bays for use by the primary school was much appreciated, it was noted that the planning application to replace the garages opposite the school with 25 parking spaces has been passed by TDC Planning Committee.  Were parents to use the bays for pickup and drop-off children would need to cross the road and there is no pavement on the south side and only a very narrow one on the school side.  It was felt that DCC Highways would not agree to a pedestrian crossing.  A suggestion was made to use the bays for staff parking which would partly avoid this problem, although the councilors are aware they cannot speak for the school.  EV points could be provided.
· The proposed development is on a flood plain but it was noted that works to improve the flow of the River Claw seem to have been effective so far as there have been no recent floods. 
· It was noted that there is no public transport in the village.
5.2 The illegal entrance up near Folly farm was discussed. Cllr Pete Watson (TDC) Informed the councilors that the enforcement officer has been out to visit the site but was unable to offer any other information as the issue is ongoing.
6. Highways
6.1. Once again, the e mails about speeding through the village were mentioned, there is no update to give the member of public that wrote them as the Parish Council has forwarded the e mails to the relevant highways and police departments who have answered and given him all the information they can. A speed camera for Clawton is unlikely to be agreed by the relevant authorities. 
6.2 The potholes outside the old Chapel at the entrance to Affaland were filled towards Arscott but the entire road in a dire condition. Cllr Pete Watson (TDC) explained that there is no budget for this year left but keep reporting.
Members should continue to report problems with local roads and potholes on 0345 155 1004.
7. Finance: 
7.1 Cheques were signed for Clerk Wages, Jag Signs, £1,000 to the Village Hall where a grant was paid in error to the Parish Council instead of the Village Hall, Stacey’s Christmas Trees
7.2 Two Signatories to be added to the bank account, Paul Grafton and Sally Whitehead. As Financial officer Sally Whitehead needs access to the Bank account. This will then enable Internet banking to be set up for the Financial Officers use at a future date.
7.3 Grant of £8,000 received from Mr Twiss (Clawford Development) towards village car park fund, Clerk to send letter of thanks. 
8. Correspondence:
8.1 Thank you letter to be written to The Forge for the prompt removal of the plants that were blocking the sights line at the junction
9 AOB
9.1 Alison Sharp requested future meetings to be on zoom, Clerk explained that DCC tell her how meetings should be held and that she has no authority to override their decision. Cllr Pete Watson (TDC) also confirmed that no decisions can be made at Zoom meetings. Adrian Mitchell suggested that the next meeting be held at Higher Sellick (outdoor venue) if that would make people more comfortable. It was agreed to wait until nearer the time and make the decision just prior to the next meeting.
9.2 The Village Events sign repair quote has come in at £275 from Gary Cox. The Parish Hall are to have the old board
9.3 In conjunction with the Parish Hall and the Church it has been suggested that a bring and share afternoon tea should be held to celebrate the Queens Jubilee Celebration at 2.30 on Sunday 5th June

9.4 Maralyn Bailey reminded us that the defibrillator is coming up for contract renewal next September. Current quote from SW Ambulance is £1,800 for a 4-year contract which covers loss, damage, theft, batteries, this may well have increased by time of renewal. Clerk to approach James Hewish and Tetcott for grants to cover the cost of renewing this contract.
Next meeting: 28th February 2022
